Annual PKID Meeting: Park Village 07-03

Monday October 28, 2015 7:00 – 8:00 p.m.

Public Works Assembly Room

Gilbert Staff: Rick Acuna, Dave McClure, Melanie Dykstra, Rob Giles

Attendees: John Boelman, Mary Enders, Alice Burger, Mark Goldhirsch, Dale Lunt, Cynthia Knowles

Staff Contacts:

Maintenance -Rick Acuna - 480) 503-6268 -rick.acuna@gilbertaz.gov

- > PKID Improvements- Dave McClure/Rob Giles (480) 503-6284-rob.giles@gilbertaz.gov
- General Questions Melanie Dykstra-480-503-6330- Melanie.dykstra@gilbertaz.gov
- ➤ Website Information <u>www.gilbertaz.gov/pkid</u>

1. Welcome:

• Introduction of Staff

Melanie Dykstra, Management Support Analyst for Parks and Recreation, was the facilitator for the meeting. She asked each member of the staff in attendance to introduce themselves. Dave McClure is the architect who is assisting with the improvements. Rick Acuna is from Parks and he oversees PKID's maintenance. Rob Giles is Parks and Recreation Manager who oversees parks maintenance.

• Welcome New Attendees

Melanie Dykstra welcomed the group to the meeting. We had 1 new person in attendance.

• Overview of PKID

Basic information of PKID operation was provided and was available on the back of the agenda.

• Review of Meeting Process

Melanie Dykstra reviewed the process for PKID's which includes:

The meeting being held is designed to provide updated information on any current projects, discuss required maintenance items, answers questions, clarify information, and review any ballot suggestions.

2. Improvements for FY2017:

• Update on current basin renovation project

Rick Acuna provided an update on the current basin renovation project and indicated the end date is anticipated to be at the end of November. Part of the project does include adding a light by the playground which was a request that was submitted last year during the planning process.

• Suggestions for possible new improvement projects for the neighborhood

Discussion focused on what has been identified mentioned in the past such as the exercise equipment, but has not had any current interest in pursuing. The group reviewed past projects but did not identify any needed items.

o No items to be placed on a ballot

• Budget Discussion

The budget was reviewed and it was identified that there is a need for cleaning out the dry wells. That has been budgeted for next year.

No other improvement projects, assessment will be base maintenance fees only

• Other

Informed the group about NextDoor. It is a free private social network that neighborhoods can join and have communication between residents. Gilbert does reach out through the website to try and share information as well. https://nextdoor.com/

3. Action items:

- o Find out if Val Vista Lakes is managing their water
- o Contact traffic engineering about visibility around curve in the streets
- o Contact streets about some cracks in the sidewalks
- o Contact engineering about curb cuts to create a better way to cross the street with a stroller, etc.

Meeting adjourned